 Rain photo
With heavy rain on campus yesterday, umbrellas were popping up everywhere.  Send your photos, news, and events to today@tlu.edu by noon to be included in the following day’s e-newsletter.
News
HVAC construction on campus – For the remainder of 2008, the campus will be undergoing an HVAC Central Plant Renovation and Expansion, a project that will replace TLU’s existing outdated boiler and chiller system and provide an energy efficient way to better regulate the heating and air conditioning of all buildings on campus.

   

The renovation and expansion project will replace several machines that have reached the end of their useful life and replace them with larger and more efficient equipment.  The machines will help provide the campus with redundancy to maximize reliability and allow for future growth. Trane, the general contractor, has guaranteed an annual energy savings of at least $300,000. 

 

A part of this major project will include trenching to install new piping that will encircle the complete campus.  The new piping will not only handle the larger capacity of the new system, but is sized to accommodate future growth. The trenching will be completed in sections to be as least disruptive as possible.  

 

While equipment staging is already underway, the trenching will begin during Spring Break.  The first major disruption will be relocation of the gas meter.  Those on campus during Spring Break should be advised that the gas will be cut off on March 17 with the potential for a gas outage to continue on March18, if needed by the utility.  This could affect the heating in case of cold weather.  Updates and construction that might disrupt the campus will be reported in Today at TLU as it occurs.  

 

If you have questions, contact Tom Dodgen, director of physical plant, at tdodgen@tlu.edu.
Professional activities

Dr. Mark Gustafson's research article "The Effect of Thermal Regime on Mayfly Assemblages in Mountain Streams" was published in Hydrobiologia, TheInternational Journal of Aquatic Sciences.  The abstract is available here:

http://www.springerlink.com/content/f5llt74104211302/
At the Grand Opening of Masjid Bilal ibn Rabah in San Antonio last Sunday, March 9, Dr. Carolyn Schneider, associate professor of theology, was honored for her work in teaching about religion in the United States, particularly the religion of Islam. Students from the Religion in America class (THEO 238) visit the masjid for worship each semester and take time to talk with Imam Omar Shakir and others from the Muslim community. They then present what they learned to the rest of the class.

TLU communication studies majors Angela Bathe and Kessi Nitschke were at a workshop sponsored by the Center for Innovation in College Media in Nashville this past weekend. To see the story they produced, click here.

 

http://www.reinventingcollegemedia.org/conference2008/?p=9
In memoriam
On March 3, Mary “Tina” Alderson, 83, passed away in Seguin.  She was the widow of M.H. (Sodie) Alderson, TLU public information officer in the 1970s and 1980s.    
